Newsletter



Friday 5th July 2019

Key Dates 8th July 3/4 Trip 11th July Summer Fair 17th July Y6 production to parents 18th July Leavers' prom 5.30-7.30 Term 6 Tuesday 4th June

Term 1 Tuesday 3rd September Until Friday 25th October

Tuesday 23rd July

Term 2 Tuesday 5th November Until Friday 20th December

Term 3 Tuesday 7th January Until Friday 14th February

Term 4 Monday 24th February Until Friday 3rd April

<u>Term 5</u> Monday 20th April Until Friday 22nd May

Term 6 Tuesday 1st June Friday 17th July

Headline

National Online Safety

The long summer break is fast approaching and everyone is beginning to think about what they can do over the holidays. If you feel it can be an uphill challenge to keep children away from harmful content on the internet, you need to read this!

National Online Safety believe in empowering parents, carers and trusted adults with the information they need to hold informed and age-appropriate conversations about online safety with their child. Every Wednesday they produce guides to focus on specific risks. You can find out more by emailing them at hello@nationalonlinesafety.com

As you know, we have our own policies in place to protect children using any IT equipment in school and we have robust systems in place at all times.

The Pupil E-Safety Curriculum:

 Has a clear, progressive e-safety education programme as part of the Computing/ PSHE curriculum. It is built on EYFS to Y6 curriculum guidance. This covers a range of skills and behaviours appropriate to their age and experience, including:

to STOP and THINK before they CLICK

to develop a range of strategies to evaluate and verify information before accepting its accuracy

- to be aware that the author of a web site / page may have a particular bias or purpose and to develop skills to behaviour what that may be
- to know how to narrow down or refine a search
- to understand how search engines work and to understand that this

- affects the results they see at the top of the listings (KS2)
- to understand acceptable behaviour when using an online environment / email, i.e. be polite, no bad or abusive language or other inappropriate behavior
- keeping personal information private
- to understand how photographs can be manipulated and how web content can attract the wrong sort of attention
- to understand why on-line 'friends' may not be who they say they are and to understand why they should be careful in online environments
- to understand why they should not post or share detailed accounts of their personal lives, contact information, daily routines, location, photographs and videos and to know how to ensure they have turned-on privacy settings
- to understand why they must not post pictures or videos of others without their permission



Uniform

A navy blue jumper, sweatshirt or cardigan for Years 1 - 6. Royal blue for FS1 and FS2 (Nursery and reception). Navy, black or grey trousers, tailored shorts, skirt or dress/navy and white checked dress. A white or blue polo shirt, shirt or blouse. Flat plain black shoes or trainers (no heels or open toes). Uniform can be ordered from

www.myclothing.com

Key Staff

Mrs Mason Headteacher

Mrs Price Deputy Head FS &
KS1

Mr Presneill Deputy Head KS2
Mrs White Chair of Governors

Mrs Prentice SENCO
Mrs Lewis FS Leader
Mrs Price Y1 Leader
Mrs Byrne Y2 Leader
Mrs Marie LKS2 Leader
Mr MacDonald UKS2 Leader

Mrs Liddle Family Liason Officer 07535 696125

This school is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children, achieving equal opportunities and combating discrimination.

We operate a very clear whistleblowing policy for staff.

In the community

Summer activities

On the subject of summer, we have been given some information by Medway Council about some fantastic courses they are running throughout the summer.

They are offering very reasonably priced activities at various locations throughout Medway. These include:

- Junior Masterchef
- Film making project
- Junior Summer Scheme
- Multi-Sports week
- Music Sessions

They are also offering a number of family fun days, consisting of art and crafts, messy play and physical fun. If you have any questions please email summer.youth@medway.gov.uk

Reminders

Payments to school

If you are sending cash into school, please send the correct money in an envelope marked with your child's name, class and what the payment is for. If you don't have the correct money, change can be given but we will no longer send out text reminders. Your change will be available to collect the following week. Alternatively, why not pay by BACS transfer?

Bank details for school: Sort code: 60-08-37 Account

Number: 65224485



3/4B - Olivia-Mai for her improvement in handwriting this term and Jedidah for consistently demonstrating wide reading and subsequently, a fantastic general knowledge across the curriculum and beyond

3/4F – Alex K for being able to sort animals with confidence in science and Kiana for her improvement in literacy over the year.

3/4M - Tinuola for excellent knowledge in RE and Ebony for always being keen and willing to help others

3/4P - Robyn and Niall for trying hard and applying new skills in Art

5H - Alfie for his resilience and independence in maths. Abdulrahman Jimoh for his articulate discussions with a range of professionals at the careers fair, as well as his ongoing effort and achievements across the curriculum

5/6S - Harry H for developing independence in his writing along with his best arithmetic score ever and Femi for working hard to do the right thing and singing enthusiastically in production practice

6T- The whole of Year 6 for all of their dedication, hard work and co-operation, planning for and running their Enterprise Morning this week. Well Done Year 6!

Coming home...

Nothing this week



